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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
held on Monday 21st May 2018 at 7.00pm at Sutton Upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Cllrs E Rogers, B Green, G Stephenson, K Hobman, E Smith
Clerk: Mrs Y Eggleston
Ward Councillors: Cllr K West
Parishioners: 2
079/18
To appoint a Chairman for the year 2018 – 2017
Cllr Rogers, the outgoing Chairman, opened the meeting.  The Clerk asked if there were any nominations for Chairman for 2018/2019.  Cllr Smith nominated Cllr Stephenson be appointed as Chairman.  Unfortunately Cllr Stephenson declined but agreed to chair the meeting.

As there were no other nominations, it was suggested that the appointment of a chairman be deferred to the June meeting of the Parish Council. 

Proposed: Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. All in favour.
080/18
To hear and record any apologies for Absence
Cllrs A Hardcastle, R Pearson, A Strangeway
081/18
To approve the Minutes of the 2017 Annual General Meeting.
 
It was proposed by Cllr Rogers that the minutes be taken as a true record. This was seconded by Cllr Hobman. All were in favour.

082/18
To receive and approve the report of the outgoing Chairman for the year 2017-18
Cllr Rogers read out her Chairman’s report for 2017/2018.  A copy of the report is attached to these minutes. Cllr Green proposed that the report should be accepted. This was seconded by Cllr Hobman. Agreed by all.
Cllr Stephenson thanked Cllr Rogers for her 50 years of service and huge efforts working with the Parish Council and also with Dunnington Parish Council.

083/18
To appoint a Vice Chairman

Cllr Rogers nominated Cllr Stephenson as Vice chairman.  This was seconded by Cllr Smith. All were in favour.  There were no other nominations.
084/18
To appoint representatives of the following sub committees
Organisation


Current Councillors





Crime Prevention Panel
Cllr Rogers

Village Hall Committee
Cllr Green

These were proposed by Cllr Smith. Seconded by Cllr Hobman. All were in favour.
085/18
To accept and approve the accounts for 2017-18
It was proposed that the Parish Council should declare itself exempt from submitting a full annual audit review by the External Auditor as neither the gross income nor expenditure exceed £25000. Proposed: Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Green. All in favour.

The Clerk circulated copies of the audited accounts for 2017-18. 
It was proposed by Cllr Green that they should be adopted, seconded by Cllr Hobman. All in favour.
The Clerk circulated a copy of the Annual Accounts for the Children’s Playing Field which have been submitted to the Charities Commission.

It was proposed by Cllr Rogers that they be adopted. Seconded by Cllr Hobman. All in favour.

086/18
To appoint an Internal Auditor for the year 2017-18
It was agreed that the Clerk should write a letter of thanks to Mr Bristow for auditing the annual accounts. She will also enquire if he is willing to conduct the audit for 2018-19.
Proposed: Cllr Rogers Seconded Cllr Smith
087/18 To determine donations to Parish Organisations for the year 2018-2019
Precepted 2017-2018
Grant - to the Village Hall






1,000.00
Grant - to Burial Ground Maintenance 
    



1,000.00
Grant - to the Parish News Letter

  



     50.00
Grant – to Elvington & Sutton Upon Derwent First Responders Team
     90.00


These were proposed by Cllr Hobman. Seconded by Cllr Green. All in favour.
088/18 To transact any other competent business by permission of the Chairman

None
089/18 To fix the time and place of the 2019 Annual General Meeting

Monday 20th May 2019 at 7.00pm
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm
